
TRANSPORT COMMITTEE- AGENDA ITEM 7 (B)ii 

Mr Mark Wall 
Head of Democratic Services 
Brighton & Hove City Council 
 
 
28th June 2012 
 
 
Dear Mark, 
 
Please could this written question be placed on the agenda of the meeting of 
the Transport Committee on 10th July. 
 
“Given the continuing number of complaints about the state of the roadway 
and pavement area under the railway bridge on New England Road and the 
very real concerns in relation to the health and safety issues caused by the 
regular build up of pigeon droppings, can Cllr West please clarify what action 
the council is currently taking in conjunction with Network Rail to reinstate the 
Pigeon proofing measures under the bridge that have deteriorated, thus 
causing this slippery and unpleasant problem to re-occur. 
 
I understand that the council has been in discussion with Network Rail on this 
issue since the beginning of the year and the rail company maintain that they 
can only carry out the works needed following a request from the council.” 
 
 
Cllr Gill Mitchell  
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